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The Plight Of Our Nation’s Homeless Veterans and Activities To Help Vets In Our Area 
by LTC Michael O. Wisniewski
Another riveting presentation was en-
joyed by the Chapter membership at a 
dinner meeting at the YARS in Vienna. 
The “changed format” at the Consoli-
dated Activity Center (CAC) involves 
having a scrumptious meal served in a 
separate dining area apart from where 
our guest speaker, Dr. Robert Marcus, 
gave his presentation. Dr. Marcus spoke 
about the plight of our nation’s home-
less Veterans and some of the activities 
he is involved in to help the homeless 
Vets in our area. Dr. Marcus is the 
Homeless Outreach Coordinator serv-
ing Mahoning, Trumbull, Columbiana 
and Portage counties. He is employed 
by the Veterans Administration and 
spent six years working in the Suicide 
Prevention Program before becoming 
the Homeless Outreach Coordinator 
for the past 20 months. With over 30 
years of experience in the mental health 

field as a clinician, director of clinical 
services, and administrator of clinical 
programming, Dr. Marcus was also 
an instructor at Penn State, Gannon 
University, Youngstown State University 
and at the Univ. of Pittsburgh, where he 
obtained his PH.D in Counseling. 
Dr. Marcus presented some interesting 
statistics about the homeless Veterans. 
Veterans make up 11% of the general 
population in this country but one 
third of the nation’s homeless are Vet-
erans. It’s very difficult to get accurate 
numbers of just how many homeless 
Veterans we have in this county. The 
figures range anywhere from 107,000 to 
300,000 but these include people who 
happen to choose to be homeless and 
get along just fine with just a monthly 
disability, retirement, or social security 
check. The government conducts a “Pit 
Count” census every year from sunset 
January 27th to sunrise January 28th 

President Rod Hosler presenting the 
MSVC flag set to Dr. Robert Marcus

MOAA introduced its 2015 brand 
refresh. The new materials, first intro-
duced to chapter and council leaders 
in October 2014, will be incorporated 
gradually at the national level as inven-
tory is updated. Chapters and council 
leaders also are asked to gradually 
introduce the new logo in all of their 
affiliate’s communications and materials.
Why a brand refresh?
MOAA represents more than 380,000 
members across all demographics, and 
to remain strong as an organization, 
it is critical to remain relevant to each 
member. MOAA’s leaders set out to 
answer the question, “Why MOAA?” 
This discovery process led to identify-
ing the shared value between military 
officers and MOAA — service. Like 
MOAA, officers have a service mental-
ity — their oath to support and defend 

MOAA Brand Refresh After Twenty Years – New Tagline “Never Stop Serving” – New Logo
never ends. Similarly, MOAA promises 
to never stop serving military personnel 
and their families.
The association’s new tagline, “Never 
Stop Serving,” defines why MOAA mat-
ters and clearly represents the mission. 
It also becomes a strong call-to-action 
for officers who have more to give.
An important aspect of the brand 
refresh is updating MOAA’s logo. Over 
the years, the shield logo has become 
a recognizable emblem among our 
core membership; however, it also has 
become dated. The refreshed logo has 
a modernized look that appeals to a 
younger demographic yet retains the 
heraldry and legacy of the old logo.
The new logo also signals change to get 
MOAA noticed and encourage current 
and prospective members and external 
audiences to explore MOAA and dis-
cover the value it offers.

What does this mean for chapters and 
councils?
The MOAA logo is an immediate 
representation of our brand, and it is 
important the association’s chapters use 
the logo, the MOAA seal, and each ap-
proved variation of the logo in accor-
dance with MOAA’s Brand Book.
Many MOAA affiliate publications and 
banners bear the old MOAA logo or 
seal, and it is not necessary to reprint 
existing materials that bear the old 
logo simply to replace it. However, as 
council and chapter leaders refresh their 
communications, reprint materials, or 
introduce new items, they should use 
the new MOAA logo.

New MOAA logo

whereby truck stops, shelters, and camp 
sites across the county are canvassed to 
determine how many homeless people 
there are. Did you know that 45% of 
the homeless Vets suffer from some 
form of mental illness such as PTSD 
and anxiety attacks and that 50% suffer 
from some form of substance abuse? 
While the homeless in general are 
typically 30–40 year old, the home-
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President’s Notes
We had a great meeting with a very good 
turnout in February despite the cold 
weather. Our guest speaker Dr. Robert 
Marcus from the Youngstown VA Clinic 
spoke about the problem of homeless 
veterans and the actions his office is doing 
to resolve the problem locally. As a result 
of his presentation, our chapter is provid-
ing three thirty-day bus passes which have 

become critical solution to the local situation. It was a really 
good presentation. 
The MSVC will continue to have interesting and insightful 
presentations at our monthly dinner meetings. Please attend 
and be part of the program. Our 26 March meeting will 
feature Mr. Herman K. Breuer, Service Officer Director at 
the Trumbull County Veterans Service Commission. He will 
speak about the mission of the Trumbull County Veterans 
Service Commission and how it can support you as a veteran. 
It should be a most interesting program. 
The chapter membership continues to be strong with 91 
members, 2 auxiliary members, and 10 spouse members. 
I continue to urge all MSVC chapter members to become 
MOAA National members. Remember, MOAA National is 
our direct voice with those in power in the halls of govern-
ment. Visit our chapter web site at MSVC-MOAA.org and 
share our newsletter. As always, I continue to salute MSVC-
MOAA members for their stalwart accomplishments and 
yeoman work for the Chapter. With the tireless efforts of our 
chapter leadership, we and MOAA can’t succeed. 
The MOAA National legislative efforts to improve the armed 
forces (active, reserve and retired) that depend on the Fed-
eral government for sustainability continues to be strong 
and leads the campaign to be heard on Capitol Hill. MOAA 
National is in the forefront of leading the charge to maintain 
the force, keep TRICARE viable and end the “Sequestra-
tion” that is devastating the military and down grading our 
national defense. This can only be done by the vast numbers 
of MOAA National members that make up our organization. 
Let’s carry the fight to maintain our strong armed forces, 
sustain our retirees, and ensure the security of our nation. 
The Military Compensation and Retirement Modernization 
Commission (MCRMC) is looking at wide sweeping chang-
es to military pay and benefits (for retires too). The MCRMC 
proposals are bold and if implemented, they would transform 
military pay and benefits. You still make a difference. LET 
YOUR VOICE BE HEARD. 
The MSVC-MOAA is donating a onetime $500 to the 
Northeast Ohio USO to be used for USO Lounge at the 
Youngstown Air Reserve Station. Located in Building 201 on 
the Air Station, this USO Lounge is the only one of its kind 
at any reserve facility. I want to thank the MSVC-MOAA 

 Homeless Veterans continue from page 1

and our man on the USO Board of Directors, Bruce Bille for 
this important support for our troops and their families.  
Finally, as I continue to say, any organization is only as 
good as its membership and their active participation, 
and the MSVC-MOAA is becoming one of the better 
chapters in Ohio and perhaps the country. We have much 
to be proud of. I encourage all MSVC-MOAA members 
to continue to attend our dinner meetings, to meet other 
officers, renew old acquaintances and meet new mem-
bers. It’s up to US to keep our chapter active and vibrant. 
Thanks for your continued support to MSVC-MOAA and 
MOAA National. 
Rod Hosler, MSVC President
“It’s important that people know what you stand for, and 
what you won’t.”

less Veterans as a group are much older with 40% of them 
having served in Viet Nam. 85% of homeless Vets have a 
high school diploma or GED while only 34% of the general 
homeless population is as educated. 
Dr. Marcus explained why so many become homeless citing 
alcohol and substance abuse, broken relationships, job loss 
leading to spiraling financial problems. It takes approximate-
ly 10 years for a Viet Nam Vet to become homeless while 
only 18 months for an OIF/OEF Vet to finish the downward 
cycle. It is interesting to note that more female vets are be-
coming homeless than males. 
There are many government and private programs and agen-
cies to assist the homeless Veteran obtain food, shelter, and 
even employment. These range from a week’s stay at the Res-
cue Mission to long term HUD voucher programs in subsi-
dized housing. However, most of the funding and services 
are entrenched in the larger cities such as Cleveland and ar-
eas such as Youngstown and Warren have limited resources. 
Dr. Marcus cited a few heart rendering examples of how he 
and his Outreach Program was able to help specific individu-
als. There are a number of ways in which an individual or an 
organization can help the plight of our homeless Veterans. 
The VA clinic in Youngstown, where Dr. Marcus is located, 
and other support agencies welcome donations of time, tal-
ent, and finances from individuals and local organizations. 
One program in particular that these Veterans treat as “gold” 
is a 30-day bus pass which often is a necessary prerequisite to 
having some mobility in finding employment. 
At the end of the program, President Rod Hosler presented 
Dr. Marcus with our Chapter flag set. At the suggestion 
of one or our members, the Board of the Mahoning and 
Shenango Valleys Chapter has met and authorized the pur-
chase of several of these bus passes to give to Dr. Marcus for 
his Homeless Outreach Program. 

Continue in the next column
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Legislative Contacts
MOAA Weekly legislative 
updates www.moaa.org or 
1-800-234-6622 ext. 215
Pres. Barack Obama (D)
The White House
1600 Pennsylvania Ave.
Washington DC 20500
Switchboard: 202-456-1414
www.whitehouse.gov
OHIO
Senator Sherrod Brown (D)
United States Senate
713 Hart Senate Office Bldg.
Washington, DC 20510
Phone: (202) 224-2315
Fax (202) 228-6321
www.brown.senate.gov 
Senator Rob Portman (R)
United States Senate
448 Russell Senate Office Bld.
Washington, DC 20510
Phone: (202) 224-3353
www.portman.senate.gov
Representative District 6
Bill Johnson (R)
192 East State St.
Salem, OH 44460
Phone (330) 337-6951 
Fax (330) 337-7125
http://billjohnson.house.gov
Representative District 13
Tim Ryan (D)
241 West Federal St. 
Youngstown, OH 44503
Phone: (330) 740-0193
Fax: (330) 740-0182
http://timryan.house.gov
Pennsylvania
Senator Robert Casey Jr. (D)
393 Russell Senate Office Bld. 
Washington, D.C. 20510
Phone: (202) 224-6324
Fax: (202) 228-0604
www.casey.senate.gov
Senator Patrick Toomey (R)
248 Russell Senate Office Bld.
Washington, D.C. 20510
Phone: (202) 224-4254
Fax: (202) 228-0284
www.toomey.senate.gov
Representative District 3
Mike Kelly (R)
33 Chestnut Avenue
Sharon, PA 16146
Phone: (724) 342-7170
Fax: (724) 342-7242
http://kelly.house.gov/

Em
ail the legislative contacts through their w
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Legislative Issues – March 2015
Legislative Affairs Co-Chair, COL John Koshan
A new Secretary of Defense and a new Congress are getting a chance to address 
the same old problems. How to sustain a viable military that supports our National 
Defense strategy and National Security using LESS MONEY. Given what we know 
today this could be Mission Impossible.
Shortly after the new congress was convened in January they enacted a Continuous 

Resolution (CR) to fund the government at current levels through Sep’15 and the Administration 
had submitted a proposed FY 2016 Budget that will become effective in Oct’15. Congress now has 
started the process of budget review and development. Both the Pentagon and MOAA have been in 
discussions with the various committees and sub committees responsible for budget development.
With the budget now taking center stage, several issues over the coming months will drive the dis-
cussions, those are the recommendations of the Military Compensation and Retirement Modern-
ization Commission (MCRMC) and the Pentagon’s FY 2016 Request. Unfortunately, the Budget 
request must reconcile with SEQUESTRATION. As noted in previous updates SEQUESTRA-
TION requires arbitrary cuts to the Defense Department. Nearly $1 Trillion in projected defense 
spending over the next decade. The current budget request for the Defense Department is projected 
to be $37 Billion above what the law allows (The 2011 Budget Control Act). Secretary Carter has 
said that the budget request would help the Military begin to recover after 14 years of war and en-
able the military to invest in a new generation of weapons for the future. The Chairman of the Joint 
Chiefs, Gen. Dempsey, has noted that the budget request provides no slack or margin left for error. 
The Secretary of Defense has stressed that forced to fund less than the FY2016 request would leave 
the Military unable to execute our Defense Strategy and leave our National Security vulnerable.
Sequestration is a National Security issue of significant magnitude and reducing Military Spending 
in the hopes of improving our financial situation may result in more internal and external instabil-
ity. The law needs to be changed. Debt reduction is a national priority, but so is National Security. 
Congress has their work cut out for them, let us hope that they are up to the task.
Can the new congress find cost savings to fund the proposed Defense Budget is anyone’s guess? 
Congress and the White House have forced themselves into making false choices between people 
and the military infrastructure / weapons systems. Infrastructure is a political hot button. The 
quickest way to show cost savings is to draw down troop levels and shift personnel costs onto the 
backs of our service members and families.
This then brings us to the recommendations of the Military Compensation and Retirement Mod-
ernization Committee (MCRMC). As noted in last month’s update, the recommendations of this 
committee were to show ways to modernize Military Pay and Benefits so as to generate budget sav-
ings for the Defense Department. Specific areas were:

Military Retirement: Moving away from the current 20 year vesting system to a blended 
defined benefit and 401K style package.
Health Care: Eliminating TRICARE for Military families and working age retirees and 
replacing it with commercial insurance plans.

MOAA’s biggest concern and by extension ours also, is that the new congress will look at the 
MCRMC proposals with the purpose of saving money or cutting budget and make decisions 
based on arbitrary numbers, not considering the effects on readiness, and recruiting and retention. 
Those things necessary to maintaining our National Security. For this reason MOAA is continuing 
their lobbying efforts and is providing testimony to both Houses of Congress on the effects of the 
MCRMC recommendations and to the Budget and Sequestration.
MOAA’s legislative goals were summarized in our January update and are available if needed. These 
goals are the road map for dealing with our legislators. Each of us are asked to respond to MOAA’s 
legislative calls to action. These are found in the Military Officer magazine and in the various email 
updates sent from MOAA. We are urged to provide feedback to MOAA and input to our legisla-
tors concerning these actions. The next few months of legislative activity will be busy and critical in 
determining where our Military is headed. All of us need to take part in this process. Our country’s 
future is at stake. We need to get involved.
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MSVC-MOAA 2015 Calendar
Date Location and Program

3/24

For all Veterans of the Valley, Luncheon catered 
by Lariccia’s (free) St. Nicholas Roman Catholic 
Church Social Hall 764 Fifth St. Struthers RSVP 
to Lois by 3/20 797-2902

3/26
YARS–Program, Herm Breuer, Director Trumbull 
County Veterans Service Commission. Spouses are 
encouraged to attend.

4/1
Champion High School–US Army Band and 
Chorus. Tickets are required for free admission. 
The chapter has obtained tickets for the concert.

4/23 YARS–Program TBA

4/25 MOAA Ohio Council of Chapter Meeting at 
YARS, MSVC Hosts 0900 hr to 1200

5/16 Armed Forces Day at Buhl Park 

5/28
YARS–ROTC/JROTC recognition dinner the 
chapter will be asking for donations to help defray 
the cost of the guests meals. 

6/25 Golden Corral, Hermitage, Program TBA
7/23 Picnic at Centennial Park in Salem, Program TBA
TBA Scrappers Game
8/27 YARS–Steak Fry/Corn Roast, Program TBA
9/24 YARS–Program TBA
9/25-
26

MOAA Ohio Council of Chapters Convention at 
Fairborn Holiday Inn, Dayton, Ohio

10/22 YARS–Speaker TBA
12/6 MOAA/ROA Christmas Party
YARS - Youngstown Air Reserve Station, Vienna, Ohio
TBA - To be announced
Suggestions for programs contact: 
Rod Hosler at hosler1@zoominternet.net 330-788-3270 or 
Gary Williams at gwilliams15@comcast.net 330-385-4873
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In Concert!

Demonstrating
ARMY Excellence 
through MUSIC

SGM—Sergeant Major  •  MSG—Master Sergeant  •  SFC—Sergeant First Class  •  SSG—Staff Sergeant
** Element Leader     † Group Leader     * Section Leader

Lieutenant Colonel Jim Keene, Commander  ................................................................... Albuquerque, NM
Lieutenant Colonel Paul Bamonte, Deputy Commander ....................................................Washington, DC
Major Scott McKenzie, Associate Bandmaster .................................................................Mechanicsville, MD
Chief Warrant Officer Daniel Wood, Director of the Jazz Ambassadors ..................................Las Cruces, NM
Command Sergeant Major Leslie Nock, Command Sergeant Major ......................................... Syracuse, NY

CONCERT BAND
Piccolo
SFC Katayoon Hodjati* .........Silver Spring, MD

Flute
SSG Pamela Daniels ......................... Reston, VA
SSG Kasumi Leonard .......................Seattle, WA 
SSG Sean Owen ......................... Columbus, OH
SSG Gina Sebastian ..........................Dallas, TX

Oboe/English Horn
SFC Daniel Brimhall*.............Sweet Grass, MT
SSG Erika Grimm ...................... Centreville, VA
SSG Sarah Schram-Borg ................ Milton, MA

E-flat Clarinet
SFC Brian Eldridge ....................... Mt. Airy, MD

B-flat Clarinet
MSG Matthew Kanowith .......Silver Spring, MD
MSG Reis McCullough .....................Seattle, WA
MSG Shari Smith* ......................... Hulbert, OK
SFC John Blair......................Virginia Beach, VA
SFC Jennifer Everhart ................Lexington, NC
SFC Michael Sears................Lithia Springs, GA
SSG Lauren Angert ..................... Lynchburg, VA
SSG Marlena Dillenbeck ......... Coopersville, MI
SSG Jeremy Klenke ............................Aurora, IL
SSG Joel Klenke .................................Aurora, IL

Alto/Bass Clarinet
SFC Chad Martin*.........................Madison, SD
SSG Kevin Walko ...................... Bethel Park, PA

Bassoon
SGM Daniel Bowlds† ..................Lexington, KY
SSG Thaddeus Crutcher .............. Memphis, TN
SSG Patricia Dusold ................ Glenn Dale, MD

Saxophone
SFC Christopher Blossom ...............Canton, MI
SFC Brian Sacawa* .................Schenectady, NY
SSG Daniel Goff .................... Morgantown, WV
SSG David Parks ........................... Rimrock, AZ

Trumpet
SGM Virginia Turner** ............ Las Cruces, NM
MSG Michael Klima* ...................... Sartell, MN
SFC Nicholas Althouse .....................Salem, OH
SFC Phillip Johnson .............................Pella, IA
SFC Ward Yager. .......................... Memphis, TN
SSG Kevin Paul ........................ Los Angeles, CA

French Horn
MSG Robert Cherry .................... Bridgman, MI
MSG Alan White* ................. Randallstown MD
SSG Selena Adams ..................... Nicholson, GA
SSG Rebecca Bainbridge .................Edina, MN
SSG Rebecca McLaughlin ........ Columbia, MD 
SSG J. Greg Miller ........................... Denver, CO

Trombone
SGM Mark Bowling† ..................Camp Hill, PA
MSG Aaron Kadrmas* ......................Fargo, ND
SFC Carmen Russo .................... Bradenton, FL
SFC Todd Sturniolo .................Hagerstown, MD

Bass Trombone
SFC Wesley Ballenger III ..............Torrance, CA

Euphonium
SFC Lauren Curran ............................Willis, TX
SFC Chris Sarangoulis* ......... Westminster, MD

Tuba
MSG Scott Cameron* ......................Ashton, MD
MSG Matthew Nelson ............Oconomowoc, WI
SSG Scott Devereaux ............... Washington, MI

String Bass/Electric Bass
SSG Joel Ciaccio .............................. Canton, PA

Piano
SSG Darren Lael ............................. Hickory, NC

Timpani
SSG Robert Marino ..................Stony Point, NY

Percussion
SGM William Elliott* ................ Shelbyville, KY
SGM Thomas Enokian† .................. Albany, NY
SFC Brian Spurgeon ..................River Falls, WI 
SSG Andrew Emerich .................. Magnolia, TX
 

SOLDIERS’ CHORUS
Soprano
MSG Laura Dause Lesche* .............Stafford, VA
SFC Rose Ryon .............................. Delmont, NJ
SFC Charis Strange ............. Campbellsville, KY
SSG Teresa Alzadon........................ Auburn, WA
SSG Michaela Anthony ............Moorestown, NJ
SSG Rachel Rose Farber ......Egg Harbor Twp., NJ
SSG Meghan P. Whittier ................ Herndon, VA 

Alto
SGM Joan Mercer** ...................... Mitchell, SD
MSG Erica Russo*..................... Columbus, OH
SFC Elizabeth Garcia ...................Portland, ME
SFC Teresa Harris ..................Salt Lake City, UT
SSG Heidi Ackerman ........................... Mesa, AZ
SSG Veronica Jaeger .....................Portland, OR
SSG Katherine Lehr......................Longview, TX

Tenor
SGM William Gabbard† ............Pago Pago, AS
MSG Robert McIver, Jr.* ............ Owensboro, KY
SFC Mario A. Garcia, Jr. ..................Del Rio, TX
SSG Jeremy Cady ................. North Branch, MN
SSG Timothy Coombs ......South Brunswick, NJ
SSG Daniel Erbe ..........................Lexington, KY
SSG Benjamin Hilgert................... Fairland, IN

Bass
SGM Victor Cenales† ..................Hammond, LA
SFC Samuel Chung.......................Seoul, Korea
SFC Mark Huseth* .......................... Topeka, KS
SSG Ian Bowling ........................Harrisburg, PA
SSG Keenan McCarter ............Birmingham, AL
SSG Charles Parris ..................Washington, DC
SSG Heath Sorensen .............Salt Lake City, UT

STAGE AND SOUND
Stage Manager
SFC Donald Dillenbeck .......... Johnson City, NY

Audio Technicians
MSG Mack McLaughlin* ...................Eustis, FL
SFC Donald Dillenbeck .......... Johnson City, NY

PRODUCTION AND OPERATIONS
Road Manager
SGM William Gabbard ...............Pago Pago, AS

Tour Coordinators
MSG David Bullman ..... Jacksonville Beach, FL
SSG Jonathan Milburn .................... Devers, TX

ArmyFieldBand.com

Champion High School Auditorium
Warren, Ohio

April 1, 2015 • 7:00 pm
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PRODUCTION AND OPERATIONS
Road Manager
SGM William Gabbard ...............Pago Pago, AS

Tour Coordinators
MSG David Bullman ..... Jacksonville Beach, FL
SSG Jonathan Milburn .................... Devers, TX

ArmyFieldBand.com

Champion High School Auditorium
Warren, Ohio

April 1, 2015 • 7:00 pm

The chapter has secured tickets for this free con-
cert. The tickets will be passed out on our March 
26th  dinner meeting. If you can’t attend the 26th 
dinner call or email (page 6) Janet Oglesby to 
obtain the tickets. 

Champion High School Auditorium 5759 
Mahoning Ave. NW this is Rt. 45, off 
Rt. 82. 

Doors open at 6:00 seating is first 
come first served. It is a 90 min-
ute concert with an intermission.

USO Lounge at YARS Seeking Equipment Donations
The USO Lounge at YARS will be the first in the country 
on a dedicated Air Reserve Base. The former Officer’s Club, 
Building 201, has been allocated to becoming this alternative 
activity area for the Airmen. It will be nonalcoholic, and be 
equipped with a gaming area, computers, a big-screen TV 
viewing area for sports or base broadcasts, high-top tables for 
snacking and brand-name gourmet coffee station.
Vizio 65”LED TV. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                             $878
Playstation 4 gaming systems for LAN (need: 4). . each: $400
Floor cabinet/counter for coffee station . . . . . . . . . . . . .             $360
Cabinet/stand for popcorn machine. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                 $260
Gaming table, round, with separations. . . . . . . . . . . . . .               $240
Wall cabinet for coffee station . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                     $220
Refurbished Dell 760 computer (need: 2). . . . . . . .        each: $175
Hi-top table, 2 hi-top chairs-set (need 3). . . . . . . .         each: $151
Chairs for TV area (needed: 10). . . . . . . . . . . . . . .               each: $150
Keurig Coffee Brewer. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                           $150
Hi-speed WiFi Router. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                          $140

LED Gaming Monitors (need 4). . . . . . . . . . . . . .              each: $140
HP 20” Monitor (need 2). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                    each: $100
Chairs for LAN Gaming area (need 4). . . . . . . . . . .          each: $90
Computer desk/station (needed: 2)  . . . . . . . . . . . .            each: $80
Hi-top chairs for dining area, set of 2 (need 3) . . . .    each: $76
PS4 Video game (needed: 12) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                each: $60
End tables for TV area (need 4) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .               each: $60
Coffee maker, 12-cup (need 3) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                 each: $50
Internet access, monthly (need 12) . . . . . . . . . . . .              each: $50
If you have any questions or referrals, please contact:
Bruce A. Bille, Second Vice President
Youngstown Air Reserve Station Support Office
USO Northern Ohio     Voice/Text: (330) 333-0397
Fax: (330) 617-8515   E-mail: USOTrumbullCo@gmail.com

http://www.moaa.org/chapter/mahoningandshenango
-moaa.org
mailto:hosler1@zoominternet.net
mailto:gwilliams15@comcast.net
mailto:USOTrumbullCo@gmail.com
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Membership Application for Mahoning and Shenango Valleys Chapter
Name:_ __________________________________  Military Status_ _________ Spouse Name______________________

Component________Branch of Service_______ Rank________

☐ �Regular Member (Retired, Former, Active* Officer of the 
seven uniformed US Services Membership $20/year)

☐ �Widow(er)–�Auxiliary Member (Auxiliary membership is available for surviving spouses of officers Membership $10/year) 
☐ Spouse (local MOAA chapter only, not national, spouse is member of chapter) Membership $20/year)

Address:__________________________________________________________________________________________

Primary Phone: ________________________________________ 	Secondary Phone______________________________

E-mail: _ ___________________________________________ Applicant DOB  __________ Spouse DOB_ ___________

☐ Newsletters will be emailed, if you prefer postal service, check this box 

Member of MOAA National ❏ Yes ❏ No #________________________
Chapter  dues from Jan. 1, 2015 to Dec. 31, 2015
Make Check Payable to: MSVC-MOAA mail to address on right
You may pay regular and auxiliary dues (not spouses) with a credit card at: www.moaa.org/OnlineChapterDuesPayment 
you may use credit card and PayPal and paid, regular, spouses and auxiliary dues at www.msvc-moaa.org/membership

Navy Operational Support Center Youngstown
Attn: MSVC-MOAA
Janet Oglesby, Secretary
3976 King Graves Road Bldg 540
Vienna, OH 44473-5980
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 ☐ Active *(Regular)—☐ Reserve*—☐ National Guard*  
*Free chapter membership if under government contract. 
A non military email address is preferred, return this form

To Join MOAA National: use the web site www.moaa.org/join or call 800-234-6622

by Florence Hosler
The workshop was held February 27th and 28th in Dover 
Delaware, this was another training opportunity offered to 
chapter officers by MOAA national. Rod and I headed off in 
good weather for what turned out to be a very well organized 
and information packed weekend.
The agenda covered seven areas important to chapter develop-
ment and health:
•	 Importance of chapters 
•	 Chapter organization
•	 Chapter membership challenge
•	 Grassroots legislative support
•	 Community involvement
•	 MOAA support to chapters
•	 Communications

Chapters are the grass root supporters of MOAAs’ legisla-
tive goals and “ambassadors” in the community by giving 
back, telling the MOAA story and bridging the civilian and 
military gap. 
Two important points for chapter recruiting as well as reten-
tion were developing a chapter mission/vision and remain-
ing focused on them. This will keep members and potential 
members interested and involved.
In legislative affairs, the chapters are the starting point for 
MOAA nationals’ focus. Other events of course influence this 

effort as well; budget requests, economic conditions among 
others. This years’ Storming the Hill will focus on three areas 
of interest:

•	 Sustaining pay and benefits and curtailing cuts
•	 Reject disproportional TRICARE fees and changes
•	 Eliminate harmful sequestration issues

Chapters can also get involved in state veterans issues as well.
Community involvement gives members a chance to give 
back and become involved in something larger than them-
selves, and chapters involved in the community will outlive 
social chapters.

Never Stop Serving!

ReCap of MOAA National Northeast Regional Leadership Workshop

Request from Personal Affairs Chairs
The care and comfort of our hospitalized and homebound 
members is an ongoing concern in our Chapter. Feel free to 
contact the Chapter Personal Affairs Chairs or any MSVC 
board member to make them aware of a fellow member or 
family member in need of support or assistance. 
Also, the Chapter Personal Affairs Chairs or Secretary will 
send an appropriate card for any hospitalized, homebound, 
ill, injured, or lonely member who needs to have contact.
LTC Don & Bonnie Rasile, Personal Affairs Chair
rasiled@zoominternet.net........................... (330) 758-3348

http://www.moaa.org/chapter/mahoningandshenango
-moaa.org
www.moaa.org/OnlineChapterDuesPayment
www.msvc-moaa.org/membership
www.moaa.org/join
mailto:rasiled@zoominternet.net
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Thursday, March 26th Membership Meeting at YARS – RSVP by noon Monday the 23rd

Where: �Youngstown Air Force Reserve Station 
Community Activity Center 
3976 King Graves Rd • Vienna, OH 44473

Who: Members, Spouses, Guests
Lounge and Cash bar opens at 1530
Social: 1800 (6:00 p.m.)
Dinner: �1830 (6:30 p.m.) Reservations Required for 

the Dinner
Program: �1930 (7:30 p.m.) Welcome to join the dinner 

guests for the program
Topic: �Veteran’s Benefits/Widow’s Benefits, spouses may 

which to attend this as it is more likely that they will 
have go to the VSC office upon a veteran’s passing.

Speaker: �Herm Breuer, Trumbull County Veterans 
Service Commission

Attire: �Business Causal which simply means no jeans or 
tee shirts. Attendees in the past wore a sport coat or 
sweater with open collar shirt and some wore shirt & 
tie with a sport coat. 

Menu: �House salad, two pieces of fish, eight shrimp, 
coleslaw, baked potato, corn, rolls, orange/pine-
apple cake, coffee/tea, tax and gratuity included for 
$20.00 the chapter pays for no-shows.

RSVP: 
 �1. �Call Janet Oglesby, 330-568-4456 (leave a message if no 

answer).
2. �Or Email Janet at djo52800@neo.rr.com
3. �Or use the web site www.msvc-moaa.org and pay with 

PayPal. It isn’t required to have a PayPal account to use the 
system. You will answer “no” to the message asking if you 
have a PayPal account then you will be asked for credit card 
information. PayPal is a secure system.

You can pay at the door with cash, check, credit or debit card.

Our new chapter flag with our four star streamer. A 
thank you to Bruce Bille for ordering the flag and to 
Don Rasile who donated the base and pole.

Welcome new member
MAJ Carl Nunziato, USA, Ret.

mailto:djo52800@neo.rr.com
http://www.msvc-moaa.org

